Remember
November 7,2011
Dear Parents,
November is going to be another busy month at Alwin Holland. Students have settled into their classes and are working hard.  It is extremely important that children are here on time daily so that they can be successful.
Cold Weather

Please ensure your child is dressing properly for the colder weather.  On most days students will be outside during recess (15 minutes) and lunchtime (20 minutes).  When dressed properly, most students enjoy a healthy break out in the fresh air.  During the winter months, as long as it is not colder than – 20 C with the wind chill, children will be expected to be outside.  Those who do not remember their hats and mitts will be provided with items from a shared school collection so they can go out.  As well, it is important that students always wear their shoes inside the school. If there is an emergency and we have to evacuate the building, students will not have time to stop and put on outside boots or shoes. Please ensure that students have both an indoor and an outdoor pair of shoes to protect our building.  Also, please label your child’s items so we can return them.  Please check out our lost and found wall outside of the computer lab.

Healthy Snack Reminder

This is just a reminder that we ask students to bring a healthy item for their pre recess snack.  For several classrooms, this has been defined as fruit, vegetable or dairy items.  Healthy snacks give students the energy and nutrition they require to have a productive morning in school.  Students are asked to save their cookies, cake, etc for lunchtime after they eat their sandwich, and to bring something from one of the 4 food groups for snack time.

Remembrance Day Assembly

On Thursday, November 10th, the school will be holding a Remembrance Day Assembly in the gym starting at 10:55 a.m.  Parents are welcome to attend.  Remembrance Day poppies are available at the office in return for any donation to the poppy campaign fund.  There will be no school on Friday, November 11th. 

Photo Retakes

If you were away, or if you would like retakes of this year’s school photo, the photographer will be back on Tuesday, November 8th to retake pictures. If you want a retake, please have your child pick up an envelope from the office or bring in your pictures to return to the photographer.  The retakes need to be prepaid so please make cheques payable to Mountain West Studios or enclose exact cash.
Breakfast Program

Any student in the school is welcome to have a healthy breakfast in our canteen from 8:30 to 8:50.  Although the program is open to everyone, we encourage students to eat at home when they can.  The program is not intended as a convenience but as another way to support our students and to ensure everyone has a healthy start to the day.
Extra Eyes

Thanks to the PAC for sponsoring the Extra Eyes Program at the school, and to the parents who have volunteered to help out with it. Volunteer parents provide “extra eyes” to add to the adult presence in the playground and ensure that everyone remains safe.  Participating parents are asked to gently redirect inappropriate student behaviour and/or report safety concerns to lunch period monitors.  We hope they will have fun with the students, as well. We appreciate the “extra eyes” that help us maintain a safe and respectful environment on our playground.  If you would still like to volunteer, please contact the school.  Thanks to Brittany Mycock for making the Extra Eyes schedule and thanks to all those parents who have generously donated their time this year. 

Please remember to check out our website at www.holland.prn.bc.ca We will be having a special newsletter draw, look on our website for the ‘special’ word and the chance for your child to win a free lunch. If you have any questions or concerns about anything relating to the school, please contact us at 785-6125.

Sincerely,
Pat Lang



Dave Burridge

Principal



Vice Principal
